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To:  AmeriHealth Caritas New Hampshire Providers 
 
Date:  April 3, 2020 
 
Subject:  FDA requests removal of all ranitidine products (Zantac®) from the market  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Questions: 
If you have questions about this communication, please contact AmeriHealth Caritas New Hampshire 
Provider Pharmacy Services at 1-888-765-6394 (TTY 1-855-809-9206). 

Summary: The U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) announced it is requesting 
manufacturers withdraw all prescription and over-the-counter (OTC) ranitidine drugs from 
the market immediately.  

The FDA has stated that this is the latest step in an ongoing investigation of a contaminant 
known as N-nitrosodimethylamine (NDMA) in ranitidine medications (commonly known by 
the brand name Zantac). NDMA is a probable human carcinogen (a substance that could 
cause cancer). The FDA has determined that the impurity in some ranitidine products 
increases over time and when stored at higher than room temperatures and may result in 
consumer exposure to unacceptable levels of this impurity. As a result of this immediate 
market withdrawal request, ranitidine products will not be available for new or existing 
prescriptions or OTC use in the United States. 

The complete news release can be located at https://www.fda.gov/safety/medical-product-
safety-information/all-ranitidine-products-zantac-press-release-fda-requests-removal. 
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